

# Shore.

Celebrating the Difference You Make at Shore Medical Center

Fall 2022 Edition

### Gala Raises \$365k for Cancer Care

Thanks to everyone who supported our 2022 "A Cause to Celebrate" gala held October 14 at the Golden Nugget in Atlantic City! It was a fantastic night raising funds for Shore Cancer Center while honoring our Medical Oncology and Radiation Oncology teams, and our long-time board member and friend of the hospital, Art Ford III, Esq. We appreciate the generous support of our sponsors, auction donors, guests and volunteers – you helped make our first gala since 2019 a huge success!



Shore Cancer Center Radiation Oncologist Dr. John Wilson accepts his team's award from David Hughes, Shore CFO/CDO.



Members of Shore Cancer Center's Medical Oncology team enjoyed a night out together at the Oct. 14 gala, where they were honored.



# For Joseph Libby, Penn Connection Makes Choosing Shore Cancer Center a "No-Brainer"

Relaxing in a comfortable chair and surrounded by a group of his new friends, Joseph A. Libby, Sr., felt like a king. Though their smiles were covered with surgical masks, the joy on their faces shone brightly in their eyes and facial expressions. It was as if everyone was sharing a special moment at a family reunion.

While it was not exactly a party, it was, in fact, a special occasion. Joe had just completed his second to last radiation treatment at Shore Cancer Center.

"Believe it or not, this is the fourth time I've had to deal with cancer," said the 81-year-old Ocean City resident. "Each time, they have caught it early, so I am lucky."

This particular bout began when Joe learned he had bladder cancer in January 2022.

"My doctor at the time recommended I try Bacillus Calmette-Guerin (BCG) treatment. Unfortunately, after the treatment was completed, the cancer was still there."

Joe's son, a doctor, recommended he see an oncologist. His nephew Michael, a University of Pennsylvania Medical School graduate, also encouraged him.

Now living full-time in Ocean City, Joe and his wife Marie looked for options closer to home and quickly learned that Shore Cancer Center was a member of the Penn Cancer Network.

(continued inside)





Radiation therapist Robin Royer chats with Joseph Libby at one of his visits.

"We have top-notch doctors right here, and they are affiliated with a world-class organization like Penn," said Joe. "The decision to go to Shore Cancer Center was a no-brainer."

"I was delighted to meet Dr. Wilson and Dr. Vijay," said Joe, affectionately referring to Penn Radiation Oncologist Dr. John Wilson, head of Radiation Oncology, and Dr. Vijay Sandilya, the medical director of Medical Oncology at Shore Cancer Center. "The two of them worked together to develop a tailor-made plan for me. It consisted of chemotherapy and 20 treatments of radiation."

Joe is happy to report that he has not experienced any pain during treatment. In fact, near the end of his treatment Joe expressed a sentiment that might surprise you.

"I have to say that I am going to miss

coming here. The nurses, doctors, check-in staff, and everyone here made it enjoyable."

"I feel great, and I cannot wait to get back to spending time with my family," he added. "I have four beautiful children (Michelle, Joe, Monique and Yvette), 16 grandchildren, and four great-grandchildren. All the grandkids want to golf with me, and I can't wait to get out there again."

"Now that I'm at the end of my treatment, I look back and think about how lucky we are to have this incredible Cancer Center so close to us. Everything is right here. They even have their own pharmacy and make the chemo right here. I cannot say enough great things about the staff and the Center itself. If anyone has questions about Shore Cancer Center from a patient's viewpoint, I invite them to email me at jlibbyins@comcast.net, and I'll be happy to chat with them."

The Shore Cancer Center Pharmacy upgrade referenced by Mr. Libby in this story was made possible through generous donations from the community and support of Shore's "A Cause to Celebrate" gala and golf tournaments. Community support has also resulted in recent advances in radiation treatment at Shore Cancer Center, including the new \$3.5 million Varian TrueBeam linear accelerator. This machine delivers fast, powerful accurate image-guided radiotherapy. Currently, Shore is raising funds through its campaign, "Caring Together for Cancer Imaging", to purchase a new 4D CT Simulator for radiation treatment planning. To support this campaign, please contact Brian Cahill, Shore's Director of Marketing, at 609.653.3527 or

bcahill@shoremedicalcenter.org.

# **Receive Income** for Life with a **Legacy Gift to** Shore

Did you know that with a charitable gift annuity, your donation to Shore of cash or marketable investments pays you a fixed income for life? When you donate "post-tax dollars" to Shore, it establishes an annuity, for which you receive a partial deduction the year you made the gift, as well as a partially tax-free stream of income.

With an annuity, you receive payments quarterly. The annual percentage rate is calculated based on your age, whether the payment is for single life or joint, and the amount/structure of your original donation. There are also options for you to donate "pre-tax" dollars to Shore if you have a required minimum distribution that may have income tax benefits for you. For assistance and more information, please reach out to Shore Lightkeeper's Society Manager Mary McGuckin at 609.653.4657 or mmcguckin@shoremedicalcenter.org.



#### Your Legacy can live on with a Planned Gift to Shore Medical Center

Would you like to help preserve and enhance the current and future healthcare needs of our entire community? Then consider joining our DiOrio Society by making a planned gift to Shore Medical Center. Learn more at www.GivetoShore.org or call Mary McGuckin at 609-653-4657.

# Shore is a Surgical Destination Thanks to You!



Shore surgeons Dr. Leonard Galler, Dr. John Millili and Dr. Meredith Jankowski share why your support matters.

General and Vascular Surgeon Dr. Leonard Galler has been on staff exclusively at Shore for more than 40 years, but the last 11 have been some of the most exciting. With the 2011 addition of the Surgical Pavilion, Shore became a surgical destination. Since then, our skilled surgeons have performed more than 68,000 life-saving and life-changing procedures, from routine joint replacements to 3 a.m. emergency colectomies.

Dr. Galler remains an important voice in decisions that shape Shore's Surgical Program. He knows much of this would not be possible without our strong donor support.

"Donors helped us build our beautiful surgical facility, and their ongoing support helps us keep up with surgical advances," said Dr. Galler. "I'm grateful for their generosity and proud of what we've accomplished together."

Recently, Dr. Galler traded his clinical

surgical role for a leadership position as Administrative Surgical Department Chairman. He works with surgeons, anesthesiologists, nurses, administration and Shore Physicians Group – where approximately 60% of Shore's surgical cases come from – to promote surgical efficiencies and collaborations.

"The footprint and the people are all in place to continue to grow our surgical offerings at Shore," said Dr. Galler. "We have a modern reliable community facility, visionary leadership, a surgical affiliation with Penn Medicine, a talented clinical team and a community that believes in supporting their hospital," said Dr. Galler.

Shore Physicians Group Surgical Division Urologist Dr. Meredith Jankowski and General Surgeon Dr. John Millili both echo Dr. Galler's confidence in Shore, while recognizing the important role that donors play.

"When there are new and better

treatment options in urologic surgery, Shore is willing to incorporate them so patients can get great care close to home," said Dr. Jankowski. "For instance, we're introducing a new product for prostate cancer patients called Barrigel® that will protect the rectum during radiation treatment, and preserve the patient's quality of life. Shore leadership said 'yes!' pretty much the moment we presented it to them."

Dr. Millili added that a well-equipped, high functioning community hospital like Shore Medical Center attracts great people.

"We're blessed with a beautiful facility, spacious operating rooms and modern technology – but equally important is the people who work here. We're fortunate to have very dedicated teams," said Dr. Millili. "I think the community's generosity has allowed us to build a pillar in the community where we can handle and take care of most complex medical issues, so you don't have to travel far."

# Miss Night in Venice: A Pageant for Philanthropy

The annual Night in Venice boat parade has been one of the most beloved events in Ocean City since 1954. But it's much more than a spectacular boat parade. The event is an opportunity for young women in our community to compete in the Miss Night in Venice pageant - a pageant that focuses on the importance of philanthropy, with the crown going to the contestant who raises the most donations for local charities.

Over the years, the pageant has benefited a long list of worthy causes while enabling contestants to experience the personal rewards of giving back. Pat Gillian, who has chaired Miss Night in Venice since the late 1980s, says she expects they will have donated \$1 million



The Miss Night in Venice Committee, left to right: Sharon Capizzi, Sue Doll, Pat Gillian, Nancy Ely, Cathy Finnegan, Kathy Lavin, and Maryann Jones. Not pictured: Colette Gabriel.



2022 Miss Night in Venice Gracie Anderson, left, and her court in the Night in Venice parade: Andi Helphenstine, 1st runner up; Nora Bridgeford, 2nd runner up; Ava Tarone, 3rd runner up; Julia Keich, 4th runner up; Keely Calloway; Charis Holmes; Riley Richard; Eva Hess; and Maura Dougherty;

by next year. In 2022 alone, contestants raised an incredible \$70,000 for 11 organizations. Those contestants include Gracie Anderson, 2022 Miss Night in Venice; runners-up Andi Helphenstine (1st runner up), Nora Bridgeford (2nd runner up), Ava Tarone (3rd runner up) and Julia Keich (4th runner up); and Keely Calloway, Maura Dougherty, Charis Holmes, and Riley Richard.

This year, Shore Medical Center was one of the recipients of Miss Night in Venice proceeds, receiving \$10,000 to help purchase a 4D CT simulator for Shore Cancer Center's radiation oncology program.

"We selected Shore Cancer Center because we're all touched by cancer in some way, and it's important to have a top-notch cancer program nearby. We shouldn't have to drive over an hour away to receive care," Gillian said.

Contestants raise funds through Johnson's Popcorn collection buckets at local businesses, fundraising letters, newspapers and social media. They bring all collected donations to the bank, where the results are tallied just hours before the crowning.

The Miss Night in Venice pageant requires a lot of work, made possible thanks to a very dedicated committee, including Pat Gillian, Sharon Capizzi, Susan Cox, Sue Doll, Nancy Ely, Cathy Finnegan, Colette Gabriel, Maryann Jones, and Kathy Lavin.

Mary McGuckin, Lightkeeper's Society Manager, and Brian Cahill, Director of Marketing at Shore Medical Center, accepted the \$10,000 check on behalf of Shore Medical Center this summer.

"As a nonprofit hospital, we know how challenging it can be to raise funds, so it is remarkable and inspiring what these young women accomplished," Cahill said. "We're grateful to the Miss Night in Venice committee for their dedication to philanthropy and to the contestants for working so hard to help organizations like Shore Medical Center."

# LIGHTKEEPER'S SOCIETY MEMBERS

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the following members of Shore Medical Center's Lightkeeper's Society, which recognizes donors who annually contribute \$5,000 or more to Shore Medical Center to help further advance the care of our patients. Those marked with an asterisk (\*) are also members of the DiOrio Society, which recognizes those who have made a planned gift to Shore Medical Center. We thank these individuals and families for their investment in future generations.

Adams-Perfect Funeral Homes, Inc.

Anna J. Articolo-Raab, In memory

of Dr. Richard L. Raab Kathy & Michael Azeez Holly Badali, CNO

Karen & Alan Beatty

Debbie Beck \*

Mark Benevento

Lee & Catherine Bergen \*

The Family of Joseph V. Curcio

David & Sandra Beyel Suzanne H. Binswanger

Charles & Susan Biscieglia \*

Steve & Karen Brady

The Broadley Family

Maripeg Bruder

Marlene & Bob Buckley

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Cacossa

Anthony & Virginia Cannata \*

Ernest & Carol Casaccio Mr. & Mrs. Tyler Casaccio

Mr. Ralph Clayton

Brian & Kerri Coggins

Tripp & Arleen Coggins

David & Barbara Cohen

Michael & Palma Crooks

John & Dian Dabek

Dr. & Mrs. Fernando Delasotta

Tony & Tina DeSantis

The Desiderio Family

Dietz & Watson Inc.

John & Kathy Donnelly

Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas A. Droboniku

Julie Natale Fenton

Nancy Fissel

Foster-Karney Foundation

David & Elizabeth Frank

Tony & Cricket Frank

Mr. & Mrs. William Frankel

Mr. James Fraser \*

Mary Garrett \*

Jeanette Giemza - Circle Liquor Store

Guy & Carol Giordano

Dr. Kimberly & Thomas L. Glenn, III

and Anne-Marie Glenn

Leon & Elizabeth Grisbaum

Michael & Susan Gross \*

Ronald Gross

Ed Gurwicz

Joe & Kathy Gurwicz

Mitchell Gurwicz

Mr. & Mrs. Albert L. Gutierrez

Mr. & Mrs. R. Scott Halliday

Patrick Halliday \*

Mrs. Helen Hamilton \*

Harvey Family Foundation

The Healey Family

Karen & Scott Holloway

Jim & Linda Houck

Mr. & Mrs. David R. Hughes

The Jack M. Soble Family

Fox Real Estate

Ron Johnson

Russell & Barbara Reynolds Kelly

Eleanor Kennedy

Aileen & Frank Kevane

Robin Kevack

Jean & Bill Kirchhoff

Dr. & Mrs. Edmund J. Koenke

Mr. & Mrs. Walter Kohler

Ken & Shelley Koreyva

Di & Dallas Krapf

Ed & Linda Kuehnle

Mrs. Mary Anne Kull

The Morris and Florence Bender Foundation

Robert & Susan Lang

Patricia Ann Lees

Linda & Keith Leonard

Mark Lippman

The Madden Family

The McEneany Family

The Thomas F. McGowan Family

Lynn A. McIntyre & Stephen D. Flanagan

Marie L. McIntyre

Letty & Mike McKenna

Mr. & Mrs. William J. McMahon Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. William Mentzer

Laura Messner

The Messner Foundation

Milton Schamach Foundation, Inc.

Christopher & Andrea Monihan

Michael & Holly Monihan

The Morello Family

Terrence Much in honor & memory of son

Mark Much \*

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Multhaup \*

Mac & Ginny Peter

Mr. & Mrs. David M. Phillips Sr. and family

K. Ronald & Eileen Pitel \*

Caroline & Richard Pitman \*

Dr. Constance Jenkins Pritchard

Jane Rakestraw

Mr. & Mrs. David Reif

Barbara & Michael Ridge

Beau & Alyson Ridge

Thomas & Lisa Ritter

Linda S. Rothermel

Jeanne M. Rowe MD

Kelly & Sean Scarborough Linda Scarborough

Drs. Raymond & Nancy Schreyer

Judith Amole Schwartz

Mr. Jonathan Shiekman

The Sidewater Family Foundation

The Siganos Family

Dr. Angelo & JoAnne Sparagna

Mrs. Rosemarie Speitel \*

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Stablini

Mark Stephens

The Sukonik Family

Jayne Suskin

In memory of Dr. Robin Carter, Obstetrics

Brenda & Terry Thomas

Sandy & George Tzaferos

Bernice vanSteyn-Weiss \*

Burton & Susan Wilkins Rosalind Williams

Dr. John Wilson and Family



# **2022 STAINTON SOCIETY MEMBERS**

We are deeply grateful for the generous support of our current Stainton Society members listed below, who gave between \$500 and \$4,999 in 2022. Donations made to Shore Medical Center through the Stainton Society ensure the ever-changing healthcare needs of our community are met with the region's most advanced medical services and clinical expertise. We are always eager to welcome new members! To join the Stainton Society, please visit www.GivetoShore.org or contact Jessica Giles at (609) 653-3986.

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Allen	Mr. & Mrs. William Duffy	Ms. Christina Kozmor	Mr. Robert Robertson
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Ang	Ms. Kathleen Everett	Mr. & Mrs. Francis Lamb	Ms. Jean Robinson
Ms. Mary Ann Azcarraga	Mr. & Mrs. Fredrick Fontana	Mrs. Marion MacKinnon	Ms. Diane Ross
Beach Buddies Animal Hospital	Mr. Art Ford, Esquire	Mr. & Mrs. Tom and Donna Major	Ms. Mary Rossiter
Mr. Allan Bernardini	& Ms. Deborah Murphy	Mrs. Maggie Mammano	Mr. John Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. Elliot Beinfest	Ms. Sally Forshaw	Mr. & Mrs. Scott Marcus	Mr. Robert Sabarre
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Bergen	Ms. Georgette Fox	Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Margolis	Dr. & Mrs. Edward Salmon
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Beyel	The Fox Foundation - Mr. Mark Fox	Mrs. Susan McAfee	Dr. Kenneth Schwab
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Booth	Dr. & Mrs. Scott Foxman	Mrs. Jeannette McAllister	Mrs. Nancy Seidel
Mr. James Bourgeois	Dr. & Mrs. Brett Foxman	Ms. Kathryn McCormick	Ms. Marlene Sheppard
Mr. Edward Brosnan	Tony and Janet Galante	Mr. & Mrs. Robert McGinty	Mr. Michael Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Cahill	Mrs. Mei Shan Gavrell	Mr. & Mrs. John Medica	Ms. Lilia Sollish
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Cantz	Mr. & Mrs. Keith Gesler	Mr. & Mrs. Brendan Meyer	Mrs. Miriam Spitalnick
Mr. & Mrs. Agostino Cipollini	The Honorable L. Anthony Gibson	Mrs. Mary Millar	Ms. Marcia Stewart-Johnson
Ms. Gayle Cogan	& Mrs. Gibson	Ms. Cindy Miller	Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Taccarino
Mrs. Nancy Copple	Dr. & Mrs. Michael Ginieczki	& Mr. John Truchel	Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. James Crawford	Dr. & Mrs. Gary Glass	Mr. Fred Miller	Mr. & Mrs. Allen Townsend
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Cristella	Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gordon	Mr. Edward Mowbray	Mr. & Mrs. Richard Traa
Mr. & Mrs. William Crockford	Mr. John Gosner	Mr. Jesus Pagan	Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Uretsky
Ms. Kathleen Crockford	Mr. Timothy Hanlon	Ms. Theresa Pataky	Dante & Mary Ann Mazza Vergulti
Mrs. Patricia Crowley	Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Heist, III	Mr. & Mrs. David Perry	Mrs. Calla Waldron-Buck
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Damico	Mr. & Mrs. Larry Himmelstein	Eileen A. Pitel	Dr. & Mrs. Richard Wise
Mr. Richard Daniels	Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hohmann	Mr. & Mrs. Richard Pitman	Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Wood
Ms. Valerie DeJoseph	Ms. Courtney Humphrey	Dr. & Mrs. James Pond	Mr. & Mrs. Robert Wood
Mr. Dennis DiOrio	Mrs. Carole Hyman	Mr. John Ponton	Ms. Karin Wren
Mr. & Mrs. F. Joseph DiOrio	Mrs. Kimberly Kaczmarski	Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Rambo	Dr. Patrick Zazzaro
Mr. & Mrs. Clifford Dirkes	Dr. & Mrs. John Keating	Ms. Diane Ramftl	

Mr. & Mrs. Howard Reed

Ms. Heidi King

Mrs. Lynda Donovan